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March  2011 

Legislative Day at the Tennessee State Capital 
February 23, 2011 

Just a few pictures from our successful day at the capital.  More information to follow in the April Newsletter 

Pictured Above: Stephanie Waye, Rep John Tidwell and Motorcycle 

Rider Education  Program Director, Department of Safety,  

John Milliken  
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Corporate Director   Brooklyn Tom  865-354-8813  brooklyntomtenn@att.net 

Asst. Corporate Director Dean Lucas  931-761-8038  info@cmtabate.com 

Corporate Secretary  Brenda Redditt 901-853-7632  secretary@comtabate.com 

Corporate Treasurer  Bette Stewart  615-579-6035  treasurer@cmtabate.com 

Legislative   Scott McColpin 423-432-2708  legislative@cmtabate.com 

Safety & Education  Batman         safety@cmtabate.com 

Membership   Jelly Bean     membership@cmtabate.com 

Newspaper   Amy Flatt     editor@cmtabate.com 

Products   Kevin Chapnick 615-456-2317  products@cmtabate.com 

Activities   Kevin Chapnick 615-456-2317   

Chaplain   Jack Jones  615-579-4112  chaplain@cmtabate.com 

NCOM   Brooklyn Tom  865-354-8813  brooklyntomtenn@att.net 

MRF    Dean Lucas  931-761-8038   

Webmster   Bob Celmer     webmaster@cmtabate.com 

At Large   Johann Forbus  615-390-5645  robert.forbus@robertforbus.com 

PR/Communications  Carol Simpson  615-944-9797  csfreedom@aol.com 

Buffalo River  Lisa Darden  931-796-4842  1st Thursday @ 7, Mike’s Bar 

       Hohenwald 
   

Caney Fork   Terry Presley  615-642-8025  2nd Saturday of the month at 4, at Lolly's,  

         342 Lebanon Hwy, Carthage 
  

Dickson/Humphreys/ Terry Davis  615-642-8025  3rd Thursday @ 7, VFW 

Hickman        Dickson 
 

 

Knoxville  Maureen Quaranto 865-354-8813  4th Monday @ 7, Famous Dave’s 

         Knoxville 
 

Montgomery County Wally Baez  615-977-1248  2nd Tuesday @ 7, VFW Post 11160   

         Lafayette Drive @ Gate 10, Clarksville 
 

Music City  Wendell Baldwin 615-838-1490  1st Sunday @ 2, Scully’s 

         Madison 
 

Nashville  Jack Jones  615-579-4112  3rd Thursday @ 7, Bikini Beach 

         Antioch Pike, Nashville 
 

Northeast  Eric Anderson    413-557-3758   1st Monday @ 7, Sagebrush 

         Kingsport 
 

Robertson County Roland  Verchota 615-533-636368 1st Tuesday @ 7, Piggy Pit 

   Verchotaw@bellsouth.net   Springfield 
 

Smith-Wilson  Kimberley Marlin 615-310-3436  1st Sunday @ 2, AJ’s Bar & Grill 

   Kimmarlinabate@yahoo.com   8283 Carthage Hwy, Lebanon 
 

Sumner County Mark Davis  615-859-3333  3rd Thursday @ 7, VFW 

   Sumnercocharter.abateoftennessee@comcast.net Hendersonville 
 

Tennessee Valley  Mark Moore  423-570-0250  3rd Sunday @ 2, Mac’s Pub 

   Yog1958@yahoo.com    Brainerd Rd, Chattanooga 
 

Upper Cumberland Rob Erwin  931-879-3899  1st Sunday * Call for Details 
 

 

Wheels of Thunder Bob Celmer  901-465-7381  1st Thursday @ 7, Panchos 

   www.cmtabate-wheelsofthunder.com  717 N. White Station Rd., Memphis 

     Charter      Contacts          Meeting Times 

Contacts Corporate Level Phone: 615-262-1119 

The objects and purposes of the Corporation shall be to form a united motorcyclist’s organization both at the individual local level 

and at the state level.  The Members of the Corporation shall be dedicated to promoting fair motorcycle legislation and shall insure 

their freedom by working to prevent enactment of, or to repeal/modify existing unfair   motorcycle legislation.  The Corporation’s 

Members shall promote and maintain motorcycling safety and awareness programs in the community.  

mailto:brooklyntomtenn@att.net
mailto:info@cmtabate.com
mailto:secretary@comtabate.com
mailto:treasurer@cmtabate.com
mailto:legislative@cmtabate.com
mailto:safety@cmtabate.com
mailto:membership@cmtabate.com
mailto:editor@cmtabate.com
mailto:products@cmtabate.com
mailto:chaplain@cmtabate.com
mailto:brooklyntomtenn@att.net
mailto:webmaster@cmtabate.com
mailto:robert.forbus@robertforbus.com
mailto:csfreedom@aol.com
mailto:Kimmarlinabate@yahoo.com
mailto:Sumnercocharter.abateoftennessee@comcast.net
mailto:Yog1958@yahoo.com
http://www.cmtabate-wheelsofthunder.com/
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STATE DIRECTOR’S COLUMN 
March 2019 

 
   This March marks the beginning of my sixth and final 
year as your State Director. I look over these years with 
pride. We have grown and become a stronger and 
more effective organization. We have a terrific board 
that is doing an excellent job. We have new charters 
that have come on board and are full of enthusiasm.  
 
Our Safety program is successful and growing. Our fi-
nances are growing. The attitude of our members has 
never been better. We are looking into buying land, and 
we are putting on a state wide poker run. We have 
never had a better atmosphere for our bills in the Nash-
ville legislature.  
 
   The past elections show that people want their per-
sonal freedoms protected. They do not want the gov-
ernment to protect them from themselves or tell them 
what to do. This is our philosophy. We believe in per-
sonal responsibility and the right to be left alone by the 
government.    
 
   While we are doing well, we can do better. We need 
to better communicate to the public that we are a Free-
dom rights organization, that also promotes safety and 
is a responsibility member of the community. If we con-
tinue to work hard and follow the path we are on, CMT/
ABATE will grow and succeed in our goals. 

 
Brooklyn Tom 
State Director  CMT/Abate,  

NCOM Region V 

 

 

 

 

Want to be a part of this amazing  

organization?  
 

Fill out the application below & submit with 

membership dues to the CMT/ABATE  

office. 
 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
 

 

New Member  Renewal 
 

Member Number: _____________________ 
 

 

Type of Membership Desired: 
 

 Full Member $25  ______ 

 Couple Member $40 ______ 

 Associate $15______  

 Junior $10______ 

        Lifetime Membership $200______ 
 

Change of Address: 

 

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 
 

Name: _______________________________ 

 

Address: _____________________________ 

 

City: ________________________________ 

 

State: ______________  Zip: ____________ 

 

Phone: _______________________________ 

 

Email: _______________________________ 
 

Charter You Would like to Join:  
 

_____________________________________ 
 

Are you a Registered Voter?  Yes     No 
 

How would like to receive your newsletter? 
 

Email   US Mail  
 

Please mail to: 

CMT/ABATE, Inc. 

P.O. Box 160223 

Nashville, TN  37216-0223 

615-262-1119 
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Ramblings 
 

 

 

 

 

LEGISLATIVE RAMBLINGS 

A CALL TO ACTION REQUEST 

Issue # 12      

         February, 2011 

  

It has already been a very busy month at the Capitol this 

year.  I am proud to announce that our bills have been 

filed and now the hard work will start. 

  

The bills that we are supporting this year and the sponsors 

are: 

  

HB1810 by Tidwell/SB1290 by Southerland 

http://www.capitol.tn.gov/Bills/107/Bill/HB1810.pdf 

  

HB1811 by Tidwell/SB1291 by Southerland 

http://www.capitol.tn.gov/Bills/107/Bill/HB1811.pdf 

  

HB1673 by Matheny/SB1466 by Bell 

http://www.capitol.tn.gov/Bills/107/Bill/HB1673.pdf 

  

The bills that we are opposed to this year and the spon-

sors are: 

  

HB0081 by Hardaway 

http://www.capitol.tn.gov/Bills/107/Bill/HB0081.pdf 

  

HB0153 by Ramsey/SB0074 by Overbey 

http://www.capitol.tn.gov/Bills/107/Bill/SB0074.pdf 

   

Please take the time to go to http://www.capitol.tn.gov/ 

and look up the bills by the bill numbers, and follow their 

path through the legislative process. 

  

The first thing every motorcycle owner should do is take 

the time to call the sponsors of our bills and thank them 

for their support. 

  

Rep. John Tidwell  District 74 Room – 22LP 

 615-741-7098   rep.john.tidwell@capitol.tn.gov 

Rep. Judd Matheny District 47 Room – 15LP 

 615-741-7448 rep.judd.matheny@capitol.tn.gov 

Sen. Mike Bell District 9 Room – 302 WMB

 615-741-1946 sen.mike.bell@capitol.tn.gov 
 

Sen. Steve Southerland   District 1 Room – 10LP      

615-741-3851 sen.steve.southerland@capitol.tn.gov 

  

Please take to time to call or email and thank them for 

your support, especially if you live in their district. 

  

February 23rd, Wednesday, is our Legislative Day in 

Nashville.  Please find attached our flier for the event.  

This is a new year with new representatives and senators.  

We need to have as many people come to Legislative Day 

as we can.  This is very important so please take the time 

to show up Wednesday.  If you do plan on attending that 

day make sure you call your representative and senator 

and make an appointment to see them.  If for some reason 

you can’t come on that day then you can still get in-

volved.  Take the time to call our sponsors on that day 

and also take the time to call your representative and 

senator on that day.  If you go to the capital website I 

listed above and click on members you will be able to get 

their phone numbers.  So take a few minutes of your time 

to call and make a difference. 

I hope to see a large turnout at this years upcoming Legis-

lative Day.  I look forward to seeing you there because 

you will already be someone who has made a difference. 

  

So remember I can’t do it by myself.  It takes everyone to 

get involved. 

Or you can watch your rights fade away. 

  

Scott McColpin 

State Legislative Director 

(423) 432-2708 

legislative@cmtabate.com 

www.cmtabate.com 

http://www.capitol.tn.gov/Bills/107/Bill/HB1810.pdf
http://www.capitol.tn.gov/Bills/107/Bill/HB1811.pdf
http://www.capitol.tn.gov/Bills/107/Bill/HB1673.pdf
http://www.capitol.tn.gov/Bills/107/Bill/HB0081.pdf
http://www.capitol.tn.gov/Bills/107/Bill/SB0074.pdf
http://www.capitol.tn.gov/
mailto:rep.john.tidwell@capitol.tn.gov
mailto:rep.judd.matheny@capitol.tn.gov
mailto:sen.mike.bell@capitol.tn.gov
mailto:sen.steve.southerland@capitol.tn.gov
mailto:legislative@cmtabate.com
http://www.cmtabate.com/
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Montgomery County 

February Charter Minutes 
  

  Well, its baby steps but the Mont-

gomery Chapter is at least moving forward, 

just slowly. But all things come with time. 

We kicked off the meeting with the Pledge 

followed by a moment of silence for Little 

Kenny who recently passed away. Godspeed 

brother. We got right down to business and 

nominated Deborah for treasurer and Lance 

for secretary. Both nominations were sec-

onded and voted upon and now we finally 

have our four principal officers. Wally briefed 

us on the State Capitol Rally on the 23rd and 

the issues we were supporting. Lance got up 

and briefed about the ongoing search for 

Montgomery County rockers and the kick off 

to our Membership drive. We had a booth at 

the BWC Swap Meet and we got with Dean 

Lucas and handed out hundreds of Look 

Twice, Save a Life stickers, swap meet flyers 

and membership forms. Lance also briefed 

about the progress on getting Look Twice 

signs posted in Clarksville (just awaiting 

TDOT to bless off on the locations) and on 

post at Fort Campbell (not holding our breath, 

glacially slow) and us joining forces with the 

American Legion Riders to form a mentor-

ship program for the new and returning Sol-

diers. 

  Jesse then confirmed that we will 

continue to meet at our new location, VFW 

Post 11160 on Lafayette Drive outside of Fort 

Campbell’s Gate 10. Cassie from Scooters 

talked about future events and Scooters will-

ingness to sponsor a poker run for us. Plans 

were reconfirmed for the swap meet then we 

adjourned. 

  We waited to email this in until after 

the BWC Swap Meet. Dean and Carol came 

down and ran things while we worked 

through the crowds. Thanks for everything 

Dean and Carol! The really good news was 

we were able to email Carol as few days later 

and announce that the City of Clarksville 

signed the memo and we are getting ready to 

post Look Twice signs throughout the 

city.        

Buffalo River  

Meeting Minutes  
February 3rd. 

 

 Meeting called to order at 

7:12pm.  7 members pre-

sent and 1 guest. 

 

Directors Report-went over 

emails and discussed up-

coming elections at the 

BOD in March. 

 

Secretary read the minutes 

and approved. 

 

Treasurer read the balance 

and approved. 

 

Education has nothing to  

report. 

 

Legislative-reminder about 

Lobby Day February 23rd 

at 9:30am at the Capitol. 

Safety-time to ride check 

your bikes now before go-

ing out. 

 

Activities-Valentines Day 

Party on the 12th at 7pm. 

Tink will be getting things 

ready for this.  Gypsy and 

her band will be playing at 

this.  March 12th St Patty's 

Day Poker Run begins at 

12 noon at Mike's Place 

and kickstands up at 2pm.  

March 13th BOD Meeting 

in Dickson.  March 19th 

Swapmeet in Columbia at S 

& G flyer in the newsletter 

and ThunderRoads Maga-

zine.  March 5th Gygpy's 

birthday, April 16th Lisa's 

birthday party at Mike's 

that night.  March 8th 

Grumpy's birthday and 

March 30th is Cole's birth-

day.  

 

Next meeting on March 3rd  

at Mike's at 7pm. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:47 

pm. Be safe and ride free  

 

Lisa Darden 
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A few words about Kenny Johnson…                                             

Carol Simpson, long time member of the Nashville Charter commented 

on Kenny's passing : ―Kenny was such an easy-going member of our 

organization.  His presence at meetings and events always added an   

element of joy.  We will  remember him always."  

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
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MARCH EVENTS 
March 19—Buffalo River Swap Meet (See flyer on pg. 15) 

March 26 -  Spring Thaw in Shelbyville (See flyer on pg. 5) 

 

APRIL EVENTS 
April 2 -  DHH Bike Show & Tattoo Contest 

April 9 - Caney Fork Motorcycle Show & Swap Meet  
  (see flyer on pg. 8) 

               Drag & Shine Event(see flyer on pg. 10) 

April 16 – Tri County Swap Meet (see flyer on pg. 7) 

April 23 - Wheels of Thunder Legislative Ride 

       Buffalo River Event 

April 30 - Smith Wilson Bike Show & Swap Meet  (**** Please Note NEW DATE ****) 
 

 See Calendar to right for charter meeting dates this month.  Locations & Times on page 2 
 

Did we miss something or make an error?  It was not intentional. Please keep us informed. Send event dates, articles, 

minutes, pictures etc to edior@cmtabate.com no later than the 12th of month prior to when you would like  

information to appear.  

The next Board Of Director's  

Meeting will be  

March 13,  2011  

at the Dickson VFW.  

BOD meeting @ 1:00pm CST 

 

Upcoming Events 

Kenneth Johnson, 47 years old, passed away on January 25th 

2011. Kenny was a member of the Nashville CMT/ABATE 

Charter that he loved dearly .Kenny is survived by his son 

Jeffery Johnson 24 of Westmorland Tn. And by his father John 

Johnson of Lafayette Tn. Private services were held at Anderson 

& Son Funeral Home. Kenny Passed away of Natural Causes. 

Kenny was born on December 31st 1964. I spoke to Kenny’s Fa-

ther and he was so proud of his son’s accomplishments ( espe-

cially his Baptism) Kenny’s passion was Motorcycles and CMT/

ABATE. Although Kenny had several heath issues he remained 

an active and loyal member. He will be sorely missed by all of 

us. GOD BLESS; REST IN PEACE KENNY 

                                    Vicky, Nashville Charter     

Irish BlessingIrish BlessingIrish Blessing   

May the road rise up to meet you, 

May the wind be always at your back,  

May the sun shine warm upon your face,  

And the rain fall soft upon your fields,  

And until we meet again,  

May God hold you in the palm of His hand. 
 

Happy St. Patrick’s Day! Happy St. Patrick’s Day! Happy St. Patrick’s Day!    

Motorcycle Awareness Day 

At the Sounds Baseball Game 

Saturday, May 14th.  

Goodbye to a dear friend,...Kenneth Johnson           

March 2011 
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D/H/H Charter Meeting 
Dickson / Humphreys / Hickman County 

Charter of CMT/Abate 

Minutes from the January 2011 Meeting 
  

   The first meeting of 2011 started with another snow 

storm at the VFW. Less than a mile away Zula and Herk 

got into a 3 way wipe out, they are Ok but the car didn’t 

make it. Unaware of this 16 souls said the pledge to our 

flag. Director Bub says he got a letter from Magoo saying 

that our charter is the largest in Tennessee with 114 mem-

bers! Bub thanked everyone for getting more members and 

asked for us to keep up the good work. Beefy reminded the 

people that they is over 4000 registered motorcyclist in our 

3 counties. It was brought up that we should do a meet & 

Greet in Hickman and Humphreys County. Lots of ideas 

came up which we will work on at the Feb. meeting. 

   Bub told us we received our stuff from where we joined 

the MRF. He then asked our treasurer Lil John for a money 

report, who said he wrote a check for the rockers and  we 

had $1067.37 in the bank. That lead to Products, which 

Lizzard says the rockers are on the way. We will sell them 

for $4.00 each, Charter patches are $5.00 each. We have a 

member who lives in Dickson who will sew them on for a 

small fee. 

   Bob-E updated us on the legislative thing, saying that 

our 2 Bills will be introduced up on Capitol Hill. Legisla-

tive Day is Feb. 23rd., we will try to get a car pool ride 

going up there that day for them that can go. Elis has been 

working on the great town of Centerville about the Look 

Twice Signs. She says they are waiting on the Weather and 

some other minor things to start getting them up! She also 

has one of the Alderman ready to become a member of our 

Fine Charter. A big ole drank to her for all her hard work 

for her Charter! 

   Activities report from Beefy who read a Thank You Card 

from Fairfield Baptist Church, telling us how many Chil-

dren they helped & how much they are looking forward to 

our help next year. He then went over the Stat Wide Poker 

Run, saying we need sponsors. We have 5 with at least 6 

more in the works. Thanks Merriel! The month April is 

our Bike & Tattoo Show, start getting Vendors & Sponsors 

Now!! We have the Blue Hole leased for another year, 

Gonna have a Clean – Up Get Down Party  Weekend 

Sometime in late March or April. 

   Want to Welcome & say Howdy to Mz. Melisa Stinson, 

Mike Slick Tidwell, General Sporty Michelle, Keith 

Binkley, Jeremy Jones, the World’s Tallest Midget, Bull-

winkle Buchanan, Mike Ship Shipley & Mona who would-

n’t drive her cool car in the snow.  

   Check your X-Pire Date and Re-Up! Check out our 

WWW Dot  and our page on Faces thang! 50/50 was done 

and won by D-Leggs who gave it back. 

  

  Nuff Said, We Scattered! 

That’s all from me, Beefy 

http://sz0119.ev.mail.comcast.net/zimbra/WWW%20Dot 


Tennessee Valley Minutes 
2/20/11 

 Meeting called to ordered   
 Pledge said 
 

Officers Report: 
 Membership Report: Charter holding at 
around 50.  
 

Treasury Report:  per Rocio’s statement 
read from TN Valley Credit Union  
 State Legislative Report:  Legislative day Feb 

23rd Following bills discuss.Freedom of Choice 
Helmet bill, 
HB 0081 mandatory helmets for under 18 on 
off road vehicles on private property, 
SB0074/HB0153  that would make it illegal 
for 5 and under to ride as passengers 

 
BOD NEWS:   Votes taken on board posi-
tions. 
 

 Events Report:  Our first event this year 
the Fun Run March 27

th
   

Mac's will be the start and ending points. 
Agreements to Mitch’s and T-Bones and 
more than likely Sugars Ribs as 
stops. Members present want to support lo-
cal businesses that support us and feel no 
need to include a Cleveland stop this year. 
 

Statewide poker run update. We have 
signed up 5 sponsors The Terminal, Sugar 
Ribs, T-Bones, D.W Cycles and us. We 
have till February 23

rd
  to get them in. Goal 

is 10 per charter. 
 

Open form: events and issues effecting mo-
torcycling discussed 

Meeting adjourned 
 

Next meeting Sunday March 20th 
 

Ride safe 

Darren Howard, Assistant Director 
 

Smith/Wilson Charter 
 

Meeting of February 6, 2011 

was called to order by Kim.  

Pledge was lead by Scott.  All 

officers present except Skeeter.  

Kim started by thanking every-

one for coming.  She hopes 

everyone understands the 

meeting place being changed 

this month to Coach’s Eastgate 

Bar & Grill. 

Treasurer Report:  Shelly 

reported our monthly balance 

as $956.51.  Motion to ap-

prove. 

Secretary Report:  Minutes 

from last month’s meet were 

read aloud and motion to ap-

prove. 

Legislation Report:  Bullit 

gave Kim a CD on the proto-

col for running the charter 

meetings.  Corporate has asked 

if we will change our Swap 

Meet to April 30th.  Motion 

made and approved to move it 

to April 30th.  He then read 

aloud the number count of 

each state charter.  Next, he 

read another letter from corpo-

rate that explained the state-

wide rodeo championship 

dates and places that will be 

voted on at the March BOD 

meeting. 

Activities Report:  We dis-

cussed having a mileage con-

test with each other, which 

will start March 1st.  Everyone 

thinks it will be fun and ap-

proved the idea. 

Products Report:  Peach 

stated he still has several shirts 

and memory patches available.  

He reminded everyone that 

purchases memory patches 

will receive biker bucks. 

Membership Report: 
 renewal –  Ruth & Bullit Pat-

rick 

New Business: 

 Eddie stated he has a friend 

that wants to bring his band 

and play for the VA-Veterans 

when we go back.  We dis-

cussed planning a ride to visit 

them in March.  Kim will 

check with the director to see 

which date will work best.  We 

discussed making this one of 

our breakfast rides.  (Date 

confirmed is Sunday, March 

20th) 

 We next discussed moving 

our swap meet to T&A Cycles.  

Details to be worked out and 

will discuss in more detail next 

month. 

 Kim told the charter that 

several of us attended the Cor-

porate Membership meeting in 

Nashville and went to the in-

formal meeting regarding the 

purchase of corporate land.  

Everyone that is interested in 

this project needs to be at the 

March BOD for more details.  

Much discussed questions, 

which hopefully will be an-

swered at the next BOD meet-

ing at the Dickson BFW on 

March 12th at 1:00. 

 Cory Willett’s son will be 

coming home soon from Af-

ghanistan.  If weather permits 

a group of us are planning to 

meet and ride to the airport to 

meet him.  Date, place, and 

time to be posted on facebook. 

Kim read aloud a letter from Marlin 

Rood from Robertson Charter asking 

for our vote as Corporate Assistant 

Director. 

Meeting adjourned at 3:30. 

 

―Ride Safe‖ 

Debbie 
 

Reminder: Facebook page:   

Smith/Wilson CMT ABATE 

Email address:    

kmarlinabate@yahoo.com 

 

about:blank
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Tennessee Motorcyclist  

Boosters 
Gold 

Jack Rollins  exp 12/11 

DHH exp 9/11 

Upper Cumberland exp 10/11 

Music City  exp 10/11 

Robertson exp 8/11 

Silver  

Silverado Sports Bar exp 8/11 

Basic 

Lee Francis  Upper Cumb exp 7/11 

Barbara Thair—Upper Cumb exp10/11 
 
 

(Basic $10, Bronze $25, Silver $50 Gold $100) 

 

 

 

 

RoCo       Christian Hite 

At Large     Alan Dodd 

MuCi      Bonnie Jungbauer  

MuCi      Bryan Collins 

MuCi      Michael & Rachel Bean 

MuCi      Tony & Rose Ratagick 

MuCi      Buddy Jordan 

MuCi      Coleen Gautreaux 

MuCi      Ron Hopper 

MuCi      Jim Clark 

MuCi      Lisa Horvath 

Sum       Greg & Maxie Davis 

Sum      Cherri Patton 

Sum      Neil Bunch 

Nas      Paul Dixon 

Ca Fo      David & Joan Austin 

Ca Fo      Dean Robertson 

Ca Fo        Karen Carmichael 

Ca Fo        Craig Watos  

Sm Wi        Keyona Harris 

Sm Wi        Robin Vance 

At La        Michelle Gardner 

Nas               Jeffrey Ferguson 

Kno        Harry Fersner 

At La        Pamela Cobb 

WoT        Tim Brown 

WoT              Steve Kellet 

DHH          Robert Boatman 

Welcome New  

Members!  

MembersMembers  
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Wheels of Thunder 
Meeting Minutes 

Pancho’s Mexican Grill 
February 3, 2011   
  

Director Bob C. called the meeting to 
order at 7:00 pm.  The Pledge of Alle-
giance was recited.  We received an up-
date on the details of Bob “Harley Bob” 
Ward’s accident, visitation and funeral 
arrangements, followed by a moment of 
silence for our fallen brothers and sis-
ters.  

Minutes – 

A motion was made to waive the reading 
of last month’s minutes and to accept 
them as posted on the web site.  The 
motion was seconded and approved.  
Minutes can be found on our web site, 
www.cmtabate-

wheelsofthunder.com , under the 
meeting date. (Also known as “Motion 1”) 
Membership – 
We had 28 members and 2 guests pre-
sent at tonight’s meeting.  We also had 2 
members renew their memberships.  Joy 
read the names of those who need to 
renew this month and next month.   
Treasurer’s Report –  
Lynn reported we have $3496.43 in the 
bank.  We reviewed intake and bills paid 
for January. 
 Director’s Statement  - We reviewed 
the instructions for the ballot voting and 
passed out ballots.  Everyone was given 
an opportunity to vote and hand in their 
ballots.  Congratulations to our elected 
officers: 
Assistant Director – Gary Acton  
Treasurer – Lynn Wheat  
Membership Chair – Joy Copous  
Legislative Chair – Gary Acton  
Activities Chair – Ron Cornish  
Sergeant of Arms – Bobby “Sarge” 
Johnson 
Safety and Education Chair - Cecil 
Redditt 
Products – Neal Pope  
Right of Way Watchdog – Al Nelson   
Webmaster – Bob Celmer 
PR Chair – Jim Hendricks 
Cecil Redditt presented a plaque to 
Johnny Rivera for his dedication to the 

Patriot Guard.  Johnny has ridden over 
22,000 miles on PGR missions!  Thank 
you for all you do, Johnny. 
 
Wheels of Thunder presented another 
plaque to Dave and Amy Marek for al-
ways going above and beyond to help 
our charter.  They do so many things for 
us! A special thank you to the Marek’s 
for all of their support. 
 
Bob and Cecil encouraged us all to con-
sider joining MRF and AMA.  MRF does 
the same things that we do, but at a fed-
eral level.  Dean Lucas sent a newsletter 
for MRF, which Bob passed around.   
CMT-ABATE is reviving the points rodeo.  
Dean forwarded the rules to us, if we 
want to participate. 
Activities –  
Lobby Day in Nashville -  Will be held 
February 23rd. – All are encouraged to 
attend.  Information can be found on our 
website.  Please make appointments 
with your legislators to ensure your 
chance to meet with them. 
Legislation-  To reach Gary use this 
email: political_stuff@cmtabate-
wheelsofthunder.com 

-Gary reported that Tampa is considering 
having “No refusal” DUI checkpoints.  
Where a policeman can pull you over 
and if you refuse the breath test, a judge 
on site, can issue a warrant for your ar-
rest allowing the police to perform a 
mandatory blood test. 
-In Virginia Beach, local police say it is 
not safe for young children to ride on the 
back of their parent’s motorcycles and 
are proposing a state law that would ban 
it. 
-North Carolina has new rules for motor-
cyclists.  A list was included in our hand-
out packet from Gary. 
-PA repeats failing grade on Highway 
Safety – details in handout. 
 Safety and Education – Cecil has big 
news!!!! He and Dave met with Steven 
Schuler from Shelby County.  On April 
29th, at the Arlington Substation, all 
Shelby County mayors and police chiefs 
will be present to sign a proclamation 
declaring May as Motorcycle Awareness 

Month.  They even want to put signs in 
schools and on official vehicles.  There 
are only 2 cities left in Shelby County 
that have not adopted the Look Twice 
program.  Shelby county leadership 
wants to be the first in TN to have all 
cities participating in the Look Twice pro-
gram.  There are only 4 towns left in Fay-
ette County and we have 3 of 4 already 
in Tipton County.  This is huge!  Wheels 
of Thunder has purchased 1/3 of all the 
signs purchased in the state!  Cecil and 
Dave are meeting in Lakeland next 
week. 
 
Club News and Announcements –  

February 23 – Lobby Day in  
Nashville. 
April 23 – CMA blessing bikes at 

Bear’s – we need some volun-
teers to help work a table for 
WOT. 

February 12th is the SCMC Sweet-
heart Poker run. 

March 20th – Dixie Divas event 
Recycled Biker has a special going 

on right now receive 10% off 
until February 13th, ABATE 
members always receive 10% 
off all purchases. 

 
We drew for the $20 Pancho’s gift certifi-
cate.  Congrats Jim Shepherd! 
  
A motion was made to adjourn.  It was 
seconded and approved by the member-
ship.  It’s 8:10 and we’re outta here!  
outta here!  
 

http://www.cmtabate-wheelsofthunder.com/
http://www.cmtabate-wheelsofthunder.com/


Robertson County  
February Minutes 

 

Sam called the February 1, 
2011 meeting to order and opened 
with the pledge.  Sam asked that 
we take a moment of silence for 
prayer for Debbie Bridges.  She is 
having health issues with her heart.  
She and her family are in our 
thoughts and prayers.  Frank was-
n’t here tonight due to his father 
being in the hospital, so please 
keep Mr. Monfette and his family in 
your prayers as well. 

   
Roland thanked everyone 

for coming to the meeting. Atten-
dance was approximately 30-35 
people.  Pamela announced that 
she is passing out a sheet to put 
email addresses and/or a contact 
number for each member to update 
her list.  Donna announced that we 
have 1 new member tonight.  We 
have 72 active members, so if your 
membership has lapsed please 

come see her to renew. She said 
that it is possible to receive your 
News Letter by email if requested.  
Contact Abate office to do this.  
Thelma/Samantha announced that 
she has some products to sell to-
night on sale.  All products were 
sold…yahoo…great job!  Thelma 
announced new products will be at 
our March meeting. Treva an-
nounced that our general account 
is $3,507.53.  Samantha handed 
out flyers for the Swap Meet at 702 
Murfreesboro Pike in Nashville on 
April 16, 2011.  Everyone be sure 
to attend this event and bring oth-
ers with you.  Samantha an-
nounced she needs ideas for a 
raffle at each meeting to put funds 
in our Down Biker’s Fund. 

 
Roland announced that we 

need help with Security at Swap 
Meet.  Everyone be sure to read 
News Letters for all upcoming 
events such as Poker Runs, Swap 
Meets, Rallys…etc..   

 
Roland announced we are 

still working on getting Look Twice 
And Save A Life signs posted in 
the Robertson County area.  We 
have been approved for Green-
brier, Ridgetop, Cross Plains, Ce-
dar Hill, Orlinda at this time, and 
awaiting other approvals.  We are 
working on getting more signs.  
Signs are already up in Adams so 
ride by and check them out.     

 
At our meeting we all sang 

Happy Birthday to Kathy Rood…
she was so sweet to say thank us 
but man you should have heard us 
singing….lol.   We hope she had a 
good one!  

 
The 50/50 winner was 

Jessie and donated $18.00 to the 
general account. 

 
Sam adjourned the meet-

ing.   
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2 Crafty Sisters 
Abiff Pub 
Ambassador Hotel 
America's Motorsports 
America's Motorsports 
America's Motorsports 
Barber Cycles 
Baskin Robbins Hillwood 
Bear's Motorcycle Shop 
Bike night at Silverado’s 
Bikini Beach Bar 
Billy's Cold One 
Bonnie’s Restaurant 
Boswell's Harley Davidson 
Buffalo River Charter Meeting 
Camden Price/ Wednesday 
Caney Fork Charter meeting 
Caney Fork Market 
Caney Fork Motors 
Castle Powersports 
CMI Motorcycle 
Corner Café & Truckstop 
Covenant Confirmers 
Crown Winery 
D&T Arms 
Dickson Moose Lodge 2035 
Dickson/Humphrey Charter 
Dillengers Bar and Bike shop 

Double E Bar/ Grill 
Douglas and Company 
Duffy's Billiards & Cafe 
DW cycles 
Evolution Bar & night Club 
FnF Cycle 
Gordonsville Market 
Hooter’s 
Hank's Hawgs N Hillbillies 
Head Works of Nashville 
Hohenwald Mike’s 
Jim’s Motorcycle Sales 
Kenny’s Biker  & Tack 
Ken’s Cycle Center 
Kwik Stop Mkt 
Lewis Country Store 
Liberty Rally 
Lolly’s Place 
Lynn's Place Restaurant 
Main Street Performance 
Montgomery County Charter 
Music City Charter 
Music City Cycle 
Music City Motorcycles 
Nashville Charter Meeting 
New Attitudes 
Northeast Charter Meeting 
Outlaws Dinner 

Piggy Pit 
Primary Residential Mortgage 
R & B Cycles 
Ridge Restaurant 
Ridgetop Bed & Breakfast 
Robertson Charter Meeting 
S& G Custom cycles 
Scoot N Resort 
Scooters Biker Bar 
Sensing Bros Post 4641 
Silverado 
Skully’s Saloon 
Smith/Wilson Charter 
Springfield Guitar Co. 
State Line Bar & Grill 
Station Camp Creek Market 
Stone Haus Winery 
Sugar's Ribs Downtown 
Sumner Charter Meeting 
T&A Cyccles 
T Bone's 
Taylor’s Lube 
Tennessee Speed Sport 
Tennessee Speed Sport 
Tennessee Valley Charter 
Terminal Brew house 
The Boardwalk 
The Garage Sports Bar & Grill 

The Piccadilly club 
The Recycle Biker shop 
The Terminal Brewhouse 
Thunder Alley (Strike Zone) 
Titan Tattoo 
Tn Valley Charter 
Tri County Swap Meet 
Uncle Hanks Bar & Grill 
Upper Cumberland Charter 
Verchota Floors 
VFW Post 4641 
Waverly Elks Lodge 
Wheels of Thunder Charter Meeting 
Willies Wet Spot 
Woodstone Deli & Sports Bar 
 

 2011 

POKER RUN  

SPONSORS  

Wow! It is going to be an amazing Poker Run.  Look at these amazing sponsors.   

CMT/Abate members, please remember these businesses before and after the run.  

Thanks for your support! 

2011 CMT/ABATE 

YEAR AT A GLANCE 
For those that plan more than a couple months in  

advance...Here is the calendar again. 
 

1-1  DHH  Blue Balls & Hard Nipples Ride 
1-15 Nash Nes years Kick Off Parfty 
2-23  LEGISLATIVE  DAY @  State Capital 
3-19 BuRi Swap Meet @ S & G Cycle 
4-2  DHH Bike Show & Tattoo Contest 
4-9  NoEa Legislative Ride  
 CaFo Swap Meet 
4-16 Tri-County Swap Meet 
4-23 BuRi Buffalo River Event 
 WoT Legislative Ride 
4-30 SmWi Bike Show & Swap Meet 
5-5-8 Liberty Rally 
 DHH Poker Run 
5-14   Sounds Motorcycle Night 
5-21  MuCi Music City Event’ 
5-26-30 BuRi Hawgs & Hillbillies 
6-4 BuRi Memorial Ride 
6-12 UpCu Fun River 
6-19 DHH  Points Rodeo 

 NoEa Fund Run 
6-25 BuRi Hawg Run 
 WoT Bug Run 
7-9 SmWi Memorial  Poker Run 
7-16  DHH Canoe Poker Run 
7-23 UpCu Fun Run 
7-30 Sum Points Rodeo 
8-6 NoEa Membership Ride 
8-14 UpCu Fun Run 
8-26-28  Southern Thunder Rally 
9-10 CaFo Memorial Ride 
9-17-18 DHH Nitro Dirt Drags 
9-23-25 SmWi Points Rodeo 
 WoT Bash 
10-1   State Rodeo Finals & State Wide Poker Run 
10-8 CaFo Poker Run 
10-22 RoCo Memory Ride 
 NoEa Fall Colors Ride 
10-29 DHH Toy Run 
11-6 SmWi Toy Run & Chilli Cook-off 
11-12 RoCo Toy Run 
12-3 Sum Food Drive & Christmas Party 
12-4 SmWi Needy Family Ride 
12-17 MuCi Christmas Party 
12-18 WoT Christmas Party 
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Madison Glass Company 
 

3257 Gallatin Pike  Nashville, TN 37216 
@ the Railroad Overpass 

 

Phone: 615-262-1377 

Fax: 615-228-4395 
 

www.madisonglasscompany.com 

 

Mirrors Re-silvered *Storm Sash & Screens Repaired * 

Glass Cut * Tabletops *   

Custom Cut Mirrors 

 

Monday-Friday  8 –5    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Full Page—$130/mo. 

Half Page—$70/mo. 

Quarter page— $45/mo. 

Business Card—$20/mo.  
 

 

If Interested, please complete form, and return 

with payment to  

CMT/ABATE Inc. @ P.O. Box # 160223  

Nashville, TN 37216-0223 

 

Business Name: __________________ 

 

Contact: ________________________ 

 

Phone #: _______________________ 

 

Email: _________________________ 

 

Size of Ad: _____________________ 
 

 

_______________________________ 

Customer Signature 

 

_______________________________ 

Date 

 

Special Instructions: ______________ 

__________________________________

______________________________ 

 

Deadline is the 10th of the month for the 

following month’s issue.  Ad payments are 

non-refundable. A typesetting fee may be 

charged for non-print ready ads. Please 

forward artwork in jpeg format  

if possible to  

editor@cmtabate.com. 
 

 

Ask about 6 & 12 month discounts!   

Advertise in the  

TENNESSEE 

MOTORCYCLIST 

(Feb.12th at Mike's Place.)  

Tink took care of all the arrangements with help to decorate the 

place.  We sold roses and other items for the men to give to 

their loved one.  We did 50/50 as well and everyone seemed to 

like that one...We had a great turnout with a lot of fun and 

Gyspy and her band played for us that night. Unfortunately 

Gyspy went back into the hospital the Sunday after this ... 

Please keep her in your thoughts & prayers as she hits another 

roadblock in her recovery. 

— Lisa Darden 

Buffalo River Charter  

Valentine’s Day Party 
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